
Dear Sisters and Brothers, 
 
Chapter Secretaries, this letter is coming to you to notify your  Chapter and your 
members about our Spring Fundraiser on Saturday March 13th   hosted by 
Sunflower Chapter #147 in Chanute KS. The theme will be, “I Joined the OES 
Adventure” which relates to Osa and Martin Johnson, who back in the 1930’s 
traveled in Africa.  
 
We are requesting each Chapter to donate $50 or a basket, which would possibly 
relate to Adventure, such as animals or items that would have been found by Osa 
and Martin in Africa.  Any Eastern Star items or any combinations of these ideas 
that you would wish to have auctioned off to raise money for our Worthy Grand 
Matron and Worthy Grand Patron’s Charities. 
 
We would hope by March that we will be able to hold this event in person and 
everyone will be able to come and enjoy the day in Chanute. You can tour the 
Martin and Osa Johnson Safari Museum, or spend some time visiting Howard’s 
Toys for Big Boys (Old cars), we will make arrangements at our Holiday Inn 
Express for rooms and a meal will be served in the afternoon. Registration would 
be required for the meal.  
 
This event will be held at Sunflower Chapter #147, Cedar Lodge 102 N. Highland, 
Chanute KS.  
  
If it is not possible for this to take place in person, we would do like last year and 
request that pictures be taken of your items and there will be an online auction.  
 
This is just a reminder now to think about and get ready with further details to 
follow.  
 
Just remember, “The comeback is always stronger than the setback” – unknown. 
 
Sincerely, 
Spring Fundraiser Committee - 

Merrill and Wendy Cunningham, Sunflower Chapter #147 Chanute 
Ruthann and Ted Boatwright, Sunflower Chapter #147 Chanute 
Teresa Ryan, Fidelity Chapter #38 Carbondale 


